                                 REPORT TO THE BOARD – APRIL 12, 2011

As I’m sure everyone knows that the replacement weir was constructed this past February and is now up and running as designed.  Matt Holloran and his crew did a fine job and the total project cost was billed for $14,490.00, the exact amount of the bid submitted.  With the range of bid prices being $34,250.00, $20,750.00 and $14,490.00, I am very pleased.  With the addition of engineering costs for Don Eskridge (Reitz & Jens Engineering firm) which totals  $5,742.90, the total project cost is $20,232.90.  Money very well spent, I believe.

One thing that I discovered while looking through some old licensing paperwork was that the DNR had stated in the licensing renewal remarks section that the weir was found to be leaking during their inspection.  This was first reported back in 1993 and repeated in their remarks in 1999 and 2002.  It was recommended, each time, to repair the weir.  We’re only a few years late but this was a project that could be delayed till finances were in better shape.  There was never any real problem with a leaking weir.

Aside from designing the replacement weir, Don Eskridge made a thorough study to determine if the dam would need to be upgraded from the current Class II rating to a Class I dam.  Following is the DNR definition of the Classifications:
   The downstream environment zone is the area downstream from a dam that would be affected by inundation in the event the dam failed. Inundation is defined as water, two feet (2') or more deep over the general level of the submerged ground affected outside the stream channel. Based on the content of the downstream environment zone, three (3) environmental classes are defined. They are: class I, which contains ten (10) or more permanent dwellings or any public building; class II, which contains one (1) to nine (9) permanent dwellings, or one (1) or more campgrounds with permanent water, sewer and electrical services or one (1) or more industrial buildings; and class III, which is everything else. 

We are very fortunate that he has found that Lake Tishomingo continues to fit the Class II profile. If there had been additional homes, or an industrial building, built below the dam or in the watershed area, we would have had no choice but to be re-classified.  This would have required the dam to be raised and much work accomplished in the spillway.  In other words, the cost would have been huge!!!  Hundreds of thousands of dollars, huge!  Just a note – the watershed area extends all the way to Highway 30.  

With all of the above said and done, we can go ahead and apply for the license to be renewed at the renewal date of July 14, 2011.  I have the application here tonight to have John Dauernheim sign and I will mail tomorrow.  The inspection will mostly likely be completed the end of June.

Prior to the inspection by the DNR, the spillway must be cleared of any woody growth and the dam needs to be cut and any woody growth removed.  According to the DNR’s specifications all dams are to be cut across the dam.  Cutting up and down creates the large possibility of creating ruts, which become pathways for water and thus channel runoff and form erosion gullies running down the dam. .   

In the past, the dam has been cut up and down the slope.  Due to the steepness of the backside, a tractor cannot cut across the dam, too top heavy.  With the development and more common use of large, low grass mowers, I have investigated and found a firm who regularly cuts several dams and knows quite well the recommendations of the DNR.  

I would ask the Board for authorization to ask for a couple of bids to see what cutting across the dam would cost.  I have talked with a number of contractors who do not have the equipment to cut across the dam.  One company, Aim to Amaze, actually gave Tishomingo a bid about 7 years ago.  He knows the DNR regulations and regularly cuts several dams.  His very rough estimate would be $800-$1000 for the first time, thinking that he would have to use a brush hog to remove some small trees and some heavier, more woody, growth.  He thinks that if we cut several times a season, the cost would be considerably less, maybe as low as $400.  We should cut more than once a year even though DNR regulations state at least once a year.  

Since he does give free estimates, I’d like him to look over the dam and give a firm bid.  He is more than willing to do that.  I’d also want our current grass cutter to see if he could cut across, this of course might require him to rent other equipment than he normally uses.  I don’t want to just get one bid without checking out 

what our current grass cutter can do.

Cutting across the dam is what we should be doing, let’s see what it would cost to do it right.  It is definitely in our best interest to be following DNR regulations.  I don’t think the difference in cost will be significant.

I would think we should have the dam cleared sometime early May and then late June.  The late June date would be a good time prior to the DNR inspection and also in good time for the 4th of July fireworks.  Having had the dam cut in early to mid May would make the June cutting cheaper and would make the appearance of the dam nicer.  I’d also suggest cutting the dam the end of August or September.  It would be a good time at the end of the growing season.

I can get the estimates in the next couple of weeks.  The next board meeting will be May 10.  I would suggest we cut the by the 2nd week of May.  I don’t know how you’d want to handle approving the bids……..I probably can get those prices by next week.  Probably could have gotten the bids by tonight but I thought you’d prefer to discuss prior to me actually asking for a firm bid.

Regarding water testing – I have checked with PDC Labs and their testing rate has not changed.  $31.00 for each test and we’ve been testing 12 locations on the lake.  Prior to that we took only 10 samples.  By doing the 12 sites, we are surveying a wider area of the lake.  Total cost is $372 and we’d like to test 3 times this year, April, June and August.  We have been hampered by the weather so it has not been tested 3 times per season.  Other than one time, in August 2009 when the Fecal Count was a bit higher than previously but still within the safe limits, the results have always been very good.  I’d like approval to proceed with that endeavor.

As far as the Canada Geese – with just a few hanging around, we think we’re in pretty good shape.  Totally removing the geese is most likely unobtainable and the cost is such that I don’t think we need to spend a lot right now.  I have applied for and received the US Fish and Wildlife permit to addle the eggs.  Should someone find a nest, Martin and I are just a phone call away and will be glad to see what we can do with the addling.

                                                                                                 Clarue Holland

